Weaverham Gardeners meeting, 28th Feb 2017

Mike Cook on Bulb Growing, by Heather Rawling.

At their February meeting the group welcomed back Mike Cook to speak to the group on bulb growing. Mike has many years experience in horticulture having been in charge of the kitchen garden at the Duke of Westminster's estate at Eaton and he is now the horticulture tutor at Pettypool College.
Mike talked about the history of bulb growing, starting with the 'tulip mania' in the Netherlands in the 17th century when individual bulbs sold for thousands, and people went to ridiculous lengths to acquire new varieties. Today tulips and other bulbs are still very important to the Dutch economy and the audience saw pictures of the amazing expanses of the Dutch bulb fields in all their vivid colour. Tulip festivals and processions with floats covered in flowers are still popular events and attract large numbers of tourists. Bulb growing is now completely mechanised in the Netherlands unlike another colourful bulb cultivation, growing the saffron crocus, Crocus sativus - which is cultivated and harvested by hand. This bulb has been cultivated for thousands of years and is grown to harvest its styles and stigmas which are then dried to form the spice saffron. This is used as a seasoning and to colour food. It is still one of the world's most expensive spices.

Mike then moved nearer to home to talk about the spring bulbs we are all familiar with - daffodils, hyacinths, grape hyacinths as well as tulips, crocus and lilies. He discussed the different ways to plant bulbs - naturalising in grass, planting in borders and planting up in pots. He recommended planting in terracotta pots which looks more attractive as well being less likely to blow over. Bulbs can be kept in pots for many years providing they are kept watered and fed after flowering. This also gives the gardener more options in moving the pots to different places in the garden as well as having a longer flowering time by mixed planting in the same pot.

As well as advice on planting and bulb care, Mike also talked about increasing your own stock through propagation and explained how to propagate hyacinths and lilies. He finished his interesting and informative talk by demonstrating how to plant up a spring flowering pot.

The group meet on the last Tuesday of the month at the University Academy Primary School in Weaverham, the meetings start at 7.30 and visitors are always welcome. You can come and sample a couple of meetings before deciding to join. For more information go to our website www.weaverhamgardeners.btck.co.uk or phone 01606 871636

